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A special meeting of the Derby Board of Police Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
August 7, 2007 at the Derby Police Department, 125 Water Street, Derby. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by Chm. Hughes.  Present were 
Commissioners Hughes, DiSorbo and Estwan.  Also present were Chief Mascolo, Dep. 
Chief Narowski. Justin Stanko and Ken Dupke.. 
 
A motion to go into Executive Session to discuss hiring probationary police officers and 
have Chief Mascolo, Dep. Chief Narowski and Justin Stanko attend was made by Comm. 
DiSorbo, seconded by Comm. Estwan and carried unanimously.  The Board went into 
Executive Session at 6:15 p.m. 
 
A motion to come out of Executive Session at 6:35 p.m. was made by Comm. DiSorbo, 
seconded by Comm. Estwan and carried unanimously. 
 
A motion was made by Comm. Estwan to hire the following as probationary police 
officers, effective August 27, 2007: Joseph Massetti, Edward Sullivan, Holly Whitman, 
David Iacuone and Tim Conlon.  The motion was seconded by Comm. DiSorbo and 
carried unanimously.   
 
Comm. Hughes then swore in Edward Sullivan, Holly Whitman, David Iacuone and Tim 
Conlon as probationary police officers. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. DiSorbo, seconded by Comm. Estwan and 
carried unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Maryanne DeTullio 
 
 
These minutes are subject to the Board’s approval at their next scheduled meeting. 


